Eastmoreland Neighborhood Association Minutes
June 16, 2005
Duniway School Library
In Attendance: 


Board Members:  Theresa Langdon, John Reiersgaard, Chelly Wentworth, Karen Cornell, Mary Ellen Guimary, Kristen Bishop, Karen Williams, Bert Sperling, Gretchen Sperling, Tom Brown, Mike Fisher, Steve Bader, Kent Calhoun, Barbara Degenhardt, John Thomas

Neighborhood Residents:  Jerry Koch, Ray Guimary, John Degenhardt, Bill Cox, Jocelyn Cox, Dan Pence

Others in Attendance:  Jeff Nelson (Portland Police), Bridgett Fallel (SEUL)

The meeting was called to order at 7:05

The Agenda was reviewed as were the May Minutes.  The May Minutes were approved with the correction that it is the Burnside Bridgehead, not the Burnside Bridge that was discussed.

Crime Report – Officer Nelson


There were 2 residential burglaries during the last reporting period – one in the 2900 block of SE Carlton and one in the 3700 block of SE Glenwood.  One occurred during the day, the other at night.  There were five thefts from vehicles – four of these occurred at the golf course.  Also of concern is that there have been three boys going door to door in the neighborhood saying that they are soliciting money for the Boys and Girls Club.  The Boys and Girls Club has denied that they are employing solicitors in our neighborhood, so this is a scam.

Willamette Ferry – Dan Pence


Mr. Pence is involved in a pilot program for a water taxi on the Willamette River.  His organization was given a donation of four tour boats that were until recently employed at Crater Lake.  Unfortunately, one of the boats was in such poor shape that it had to be euthanized and scavenged for parts.  The other three boats need varying degrees of repair and restoration, but will hopefully be up and running in one to two years.  There is already a dock in the Sellwood area and plans call for the taxi to stop downtown, at the South Riverfront area and in Albina.  Neighborhood residents can support this plan by writing a letter of support to the Mayor’s office.
Reed College – Gretchen Sperling, Mike Fisher and John Reiersgaard


Mr. Reiersgaard, Mr. Fisher and Ms. Sperling met with Jennifer Bates, Townsend (Towney) Angell and Paula Barclay of Reed College to discuss issues pertinent to the ENA.  One issue of concern is the Parker House which was recently acquired by Reed College.  Reed College is zoned residential, but is operating under a conditional use permit.  The College is apparently operating under the assumption that anything that falls under their master plan also falls under this conditional use permit.  The ENA contends  that the Parker House does not fall under the Reed College conditional use permit and that a type three hearing is needed before the College can use the Parker House for anything other than residential purposes.  Currently, Reed College has stated that it intends to use the Parker House to host one dinner a week (involving 30-40 people), daily meetings of 16-20 (?) people and two “large” events every year.

Parking was also discussed.  Reed says it has notified its faculty and staff that they should not park on neighborhood streets.  Obviously, this request is routinely ignored.  In the past, the ENA has looked into permit parking in the neighborhood but this idea has always been shot down by Eastmoreland Residents.  There has been concern that permit parking would hinder workers and legitimate visitors to the neighborhood.


Also of note is that Reed College now owns all the physicians’ offices along 28th and Steele.  In all likelihood, when the current tenants’ leases expire, they will not be renewed.  That being said, the current leases are apparently quite long, perhaps 10 to 15 years in some cases.


Mike Fisher will be heading up the ENA committee to deal with issues relating to Reed College.   The College has expressed the desire  to have a representative on the ENA Board.

Eastmoreland Racquet Club – John Reiersgaard

Per the city (via Ross Caron) it appears that Terry Emmert is within his legal rights to operate the Racquet Club as a baseball venue.  Therefore, the ENA needs to look to the future for ways to prevent even more odious uses of the Racquet Club in the years to come.  Kristin Bishop and John Reiersgaard will head up the ENA Eastmoreland Racquet Club committee.  Bill and Jocelyn Cox will provide moral support.

Railroad – John Reiersgaard


Scott Robinson has been working with the Railroad to make a spreadsheet so that the ENA can asses whether or not the Railroad is in compliance with the recent court injunction.  Unfortunately, the only data we are currently being provided is what time a specific train enters and leaves the yard.  We need to continue gathering noise data from Eastmoreland residents.  Plans for the future call for a self reporting form on the Eastmoreland website, but currently, the only way for us to collect data is for residents to call the board members with reports of train noise.
Summer Activities – John Reiersgaard


More than 150 houses have signed up for the garage sale.  Laura Angyus is once again heading up the Fourth of July parade.  The permits were obtained in January.  The Neighborhood Cleanup is scheduled for July 9th
Wall-Mart – Tom Brown

The property on McLaughlin and Tacoma owned by Howard Dietrich of Nelson Development has been proposed for the site of a new Wal-Mart Supercenter.  The building would be 335,000 square feet and would be four stories tall.  There would be 2 levels and 150,000 square feet of retail and 575 parking spots on the other two levels.  Currently, the property is zoned EG2 which is an industrial designation but allows up to 60,000 square feet and one story of commercial.  However…Mr. Dietrich’s family has owned this property since approximately 1918 so if his proposed use of the property is denied, he could file a measure 37 claim.  Kittleson and Associates has already done a traffic study that showed there would be no problems with a Wal-Mart in this area, however, Kittleson and Associates is known for doing traffic studies that do not find any problems with proposed development.  


Sam Adams, of the Portland City Council, is opposed to the construction of a Wal-Mart on this site.  


There was much discussion about how Wal-Mart would affect the surrounding business areas, such as Milwaukie, Sellwood, Westmoreland and Woodstock.  If the experience of other communities is any guide, we could expect to lose many of our small businesses.  It was also discussed that the jobs created by Wal-Mart would be low paying and with minimal (if any) benefits.


The ENA will write a letter to Mr. Dietrich expressing it’s reservations about the proposed Wal-Mart.  Mr. Reiersgaard will draft this letter.  We will also invite Mr. Dietrich to our September ENA meeting.

Board Business – John Reiersgaard

Bylaws – Things to think about for the September meeting:  Do we want to add a June meeting and make that the annual meeting?  Do we want to decrease the number of members on the board?  Currently, the bylaws call for 21 members, but we always fall short.  Do we need representatives from the Eastmoreland Grocery, the golf course, the Racquet Club and Reed College on the board?



Updated bylaws are due at the Office of Neighborhood Involvement at the end of this month.  Failing that, we can, per Ms. Fallal of SEUL, submit them in June of 2006.


`ENA Boundaries – We are still arguing with the Reed Neighborhood Association about boundaries.  This will need to be addressed at the September meeting of the ENA.


Newsletter – Mr. Reiersgaard has proposed that we add more issues to the newsletter (perhaps make it bimonthly) and include more articles from school children and local businesses.  The newsletter should also be available on our website.


Eastmoreland Logo – We should consider copyrighting the logo, which can apparently be done just by adding the little © at the end of “Association”.  For $15 to $20 more, this could be done in a more formal fashion.  Our $15 to $20 would buy us legal fee compensation in the case of copyright infringement, but not much else.


SEUL – We still need a SEUL delegate.  There were no volunteers at tonight’s meeting.  This will need to be addressed in September.
Committee Reports


Land Use – Kristin Bishop and John Reiersgaard



There are apparently three inch conduits in the new Bybee bridge and the power lines may be able to be divided and go through these.  Then the hideously ugly power poles that have been erected along the bridge could be removed.


Transportation – Kent Calhoun



Mr. Calhoun received a call from a neighborhood resident who lives on 28th and who would like to see parking on that street limited to one side of the street.
Mr. Pence wanted to know if it would be possible for city workers to
disconnect the backup beepers on their equipment.  Work on the new sewer line starts at 7 AM every morning in front of Mr. Pence’s house and he is finding this an unpleasant way to wake up.

Garden – Karen Cornell



No maintenance is currently being done on the garden.  It is unclear as to who is going to respond to this.


Tree – Karen Williams



June 11th was the original date to begin inoculations for the local elm trees, but the inoculation supply did not arrive in time.  The new date for inoculations is July 9th.  Interested parties will meet at Ken and Kitty Davis’ house on 27th and Lambert the morning of July 9th.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM

Respectfully submitted by Theresa Langdon

